MEMORANDUM

To:

Members of USUCON



From:

Director of Residential Services


Date:

11th January 2006
Re: 

Room Allocation and Accommodation Charges 2006/07
Attached are papers relating to the allocation of rooms for the next academic year and the rent options.

Room Allocation

There are two spreadsheets relating to the planned allocation of rooms, one for postgraduate students and one undergraduate. The figures relating to new students have been discussed with the relevant External Relations staff. The most significant changes to note are the small allocation of rooms for Colchester Institute with whom we have no entered into a partnership and the further drop in rooms for new postgraduate students.
For returning students the allocation remains broadly the same although with the sale of Avon Way the final year ballot is smaller than last year and, given the size, I have not proposed having a ballot for postgraduate students.
The logistics of accommodating early arrivals for some courses, notably Health & Human Sciences and Insearch; moving pre-sessional students (both ELTC and Insearch) to their term-time rooms; together with the Sunday arrival now means that postgraduate and Insearch students will have to be accommodated in different areas each year. For 2006 I am intending to accommodate postgraduate students in Sainty Quay and the Towers. The Conference Office has found it difficult to let the Quays to conference groups so it is unlikely that we will be able to offer South Courts to postgraduate students in the future.
Accommodation Charges

 Budget Sub-committee has agreed a rent increase for 2006-07 of 8%. The increase is necessary due to the increase in energy costs which alone adds 4% to the rents; the potential for above inflation pay award with harmonisation costs; the need to budget for increased LTM expenditure in en suite accommodation; and the increase from ISS of the network charge from £60 to £70 which is included in the rent charge.

Many universities are looking at rent increases of this level due in the main to the increase in energy costs. However we still have some of the lowest rent levels in our comparator group and this will be reviewed more closely, together with service levels/facility provision, before next year as part of the accommodation strategy currently being prepared.
The attached table show the weekly rent when different increases are applied to the different locations. Option 1 is a straight increase over all areas; option 2 introduces a differential between Quays and South Courts; option 3 increases the differential between South and North Towers; option 4 is a combination of introducing a differential between South Courts and Quays and increasing the differential between South and North Towers.
In terms of managing demand the Quays are significantly less popular than South Courts and South Towers is becoming less popular than North Towers and the current differential does not reflect the difference in facilities.
Key Deposits

We currently charge £15 for a key deposit which is returned at the end of the year when keys are returned. If keys are not returned we do not change the lock, one of the difficulties being that we do not carry sufficient spare Best cylinders to cover all locks and it would be expensive to do this. 

The key deposit is not sufficient to cover the cost of change the lock at £ 25 plus keys at £2.50 each or the staff time changing locks and administering the purchase and record keeping which of necessity is detailed.  
I am proposing to raise the key deposit to £40 as an incentive for students to return keys at the end of the agreement. We can then review whether this cuts down on the number of keys not returned and how we might address lock changes at the end of the year where keys are not returned.
Replacement keys where these are lost would cost £40 and the lock would be changed to increase security to the occupant.

Non Smoking Accommodation
On a recent visit to Kent to look at allocation software we noticed that all of their accommodation is non-smoking which has not caused any major problems although it is not actively policed. It certainly will be an issue when new legislation is introduced  regarding smoking in public places as there may be complaints about smoking in kitchens and staff may refuse to enter bedrooms if  students are smoking or have smoked in the room.
I would like your views on the type of no smoking policy we should be considering.  Should we introduce a blanket no smoking policy or should we consider prohibiting smoking in all of the public areas but retain flats or residences that are totally non smoking.
Family Accommodation

With the sale of Avon Way there will be four family units on campus which could accommodate one child and one house on St Andrews Avenue for a family with up to two children.

The accommodation on campus is the least suitable for families of the accommodation currently available and with the small number of units available it is worth considering not offering family accommodation until such time that purpose built units are available. I invite your comments on this situation. 

Summer Storage
The summer storage facility seemed to work very well and we are intending to repeat the same procedure although we are still deciding which company to use. Feedback on how it went from the users point of view to welcome.

Ms Vivien Insull
Director of Residential Services

20th January 2006
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